Dear Mr Hallahan,

I write to protest the proposal to change the constitution of the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission by removing the designated office of Racial Discrimination Commissioner.

In my submission, it is of fundamental importance in the continuing battle against racism in the Australian community to retain a Racial Discrimination Commissioner, designated and known as such.

Its importance rests in  the public significance of relations between both Indigenous Australians  and other Australians and migrant peoples and the general community.

To transfer the present functions of the Commissioner to a generalist Human Rights Commissioner would immediately blunt the message of anti-racism presently provided by the Act.

In my opinion, the same can be said of the proposed removal of the discrete offices of Disability Discrimination and Sex Discrimination Commissioners.

Ronald Wilson

formerly President, Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission.

